
   As you take a look at our 
spring newsletter you will 
notice two new columns:    
Golden Age Activity Centre 

and Radio Show.  The  

Golden Age Activity Centre 
and Radio Show are great  
resources in our community 
for seniors and it is our 
pleasure to share with you 
what they are doing should 

you wish to take part.   

   My column is an  
opportunity to keep our 
readers updated about what 
is happening in the  
Community Support Sector 
and our agency.  Recently 
Susan and I had the  
opportunity (on separate 
days) to attend a training 
session on Intake and  
Referral.  The Champlain 
Community Support Sector 
has three goal areas that we 
are working on:  access and  
navigation, planning and  

coordination and system  
capacity.  This workshop 
was part of the access and 
navigation work in which we 
are moving towards a  
consistent intake across the 
Champlain Local Health  
Integration Network (LHIN).  
What this means is that 
someone in Cornwall will 
have the same intake as 
someone in Barry’s Bay.  
The good news is that we 
are mostly on track with our 
intake processes but there 
are a few things that we 
need to tweak.  As per the 
provincial government and 
Ministry of Health, all  
agencies are required to  
collect health card numbers 
of clients so we are currently 
reviewing our records and 
contacting those clients for 
whom we do not have a 

health card number.   

   One of the changes that 

will affect our clients is our 
consent process as  
consent will be collected 
for the “circle of care” 
which means that  
information can be shared 
with other agencies  
involved in their care  
unless they tell us  
otherwise.  Once we have 
our new consent  
statement in place, we will 
be explaining the change 
in our consent and asking 
clients to reconfirm their 
consent. As healthcare 
providers work more 
closely together, properly 
collected consent eases 
the flow of information 

between providers.   

   As always, I invite you to 
sit back  with a hot  
beverage (as it is still cold 
out) while you visit with us 
through our newsletter.              

  Judy    
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Income Tax Hours 

Income tax season is upon us and our office will once again be taking part in 

the Community Volunteer Income Tax  Program (CVITP). 

Clinic Hours:  Monday to Friday 10 am to 3 pm.  

New clients are by appointment only.  Please call 613-432-7691 to book your time.  

Renfrew And Area Seniors’ Home Support 

 The Hold‘em for  

Seniors’ Home 

Support  poker 

event  on January  

14th in Horton 

raised  $3090.00 

 150 Years of   

Fashion and Feast 

Event is  on  April 

8th, 2017 

 2017 Golf         

Tournament is  

May 26th, 2017 
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March “Meals on Wheels” Month 

Farewell to the Tea Room & happy retirement to Janice & Susan 

 March is “Meals on Wheels Month” and is celebrated by Meals on Wheels programs across North America.  
Renfrew and Area Seniors’ Home Support is proud to be a part of Meals on Wheels and honoured to celebrate our        

volunteers and the success of our Frozen Meal program.  

As we age, eating well can be a challenge due to mobility issues, illness and lack of transportation which can be            
contributing factors as to why we struggle to maintain a healthy diet. Studies, however, have shown proven benefits to  
eating well as we age, such as improvements to our mental alertness, energy levels, and resistance to illness.  A healthy 
diet can also be the key to staying emotionally balanced. It is all connected—when your body feels good you feel good:   

happier inside and out. 

Studies have also identified several benefits to seniors living alone who receive delivery of hot or frozen meals such as 
statistically significant reductions in feelings of isolation as seniors have said they 
felt significantly less lonely, were less worried about staying in their homes, and 
they felt safer. Research has also found that those receiving meal delivery      

experienced fewer falls and hospitalizations.  

Our mission is to help seniors and adults with disabilities age well in their own 
homes and communities, remaining as active as  possible for as long as possible. 
With the help of our dedicated core of volunteers, we provided 3198 frozen 
meals to 59 clients in 2016. People helping people with something as simple as 
a frozen meal can provide that individual with a needed life connection, sense of 

security and could also be key to improving their overall health.  

We currently offer 25 different frozen meals which include beef, pork, chicken, and fish dishes and all meals provide 40% 
of daily nutritional requirements.  For those individuals with special dietary needs, meals have been reviewed and rated as 
suitable for diabetic, low fat, low sodium, and no sodium added.  Meals are ordered twice a month and in-town delivery is 
provided to those individuals who cannot pick up their meals.  For those  interested in our frozen meals, the Home Support 

keeps a limited amount of meals on hand for individuals who would like try them before placing an order.   

If you or someone you know could benefit from Frozen Meal Delivery or if you would like to become a volunteer please do 

not hesitate to contact us. 

 Many of you may not know that Janice & Susan and The Renfrew Tea Room have been huge supporters of     

Renfrew & Area Seniors’ Home Support over the past 10 years. The ladies, with some of their friends and family, have  

hosted a variety of fundraisers each year with Home Support as the beneficiary, such as; 

“Couples and Friends Night Out”, “A Taste of Italy” and their annual Birthday celebration 

to name a few. We will miss the Tea Room for its charm, warmth, home cooked meals 

and of course the salad bar. Working with the ladies has always been a pleasure and 

was always more fun than it was work. The way the whole family would come together for 

an event and often have a family sit down lunch afterwards is both remarkable and  

inspiring, this is probably why you always felt like you were at home when you were at 

the Tea Room. We wanted to thank Janice, Susan and family for everything they have done for us it has been very much 

appreciated and helped us raise a lot of needed dollars.  We shall miss working with you both at the Tea Room but we also 

look forward to working with you both at future special events. All the staff and volunteers from Renfrew & Area Seniors’ 

Home Support wish you both much joy and happiness as you begin this new chapter in your lives. 

Janice & Susan! 



Volunteers Needed! ~ Currently, we are in need of:  

HELPING HANDS THRIFT STORE RENFREW 

If you have items to donate please think of the Helping Hands Thrift Store for 

your gently used clothing, household items, furniture, pictures, bedding and              

miscellaneous items. Take the time while you are there and look around the 

store, you never know what treasures you may find.  Helping Hands has been a 

great supporter of us here at Renfrew & Area Seniors’ Home Support helping 

us to meet the needs of our clients through their generous donations.  

Page 3 March 2017 

 

Helping Hands Thrift Store Renfrew 

290 Veterans Memorial Way 

Hours of Operation: 

Monday to Thursday: 10 am to 5 pm 

Friday: 10 am to 7 pm 

Saturday: 10 am to 5 pm 

Volunteer Drivers (both local and long distance): If you or someone you know has a reliable well maintained vehicle, 
some free time and enjoys interesting conversations, friendly faces and visits 
to familiar places we would love to hear from you. Volunteer drivers donate 
their time and vehicles to safely and economically transport our clients to      
out-of-town medical appointments, as well as bring clients who live in outlying  
areas into town for errands and medical appointments. Driver’s are  
reimbursed for their kilometres and only take drives when they are available to 

do so.  

Friendly Visitors:  We are currently looking for  volunteers who can give one 
to two hours a week to visit with a client.  In particular, we are in need of a  
male volunteer who is a horse-lover, a female who likes to visit and individuals 
interested in helping with grocery shopping.  We have a short wait list for 
matches for both males and females. Volunteers are matched with clients based on interests or hobbies held in  
common, so it is an enjoyable experience for all. This one-on-one contact alleviates loneliness and stimulates quality of 
life by providing friendship and ongoing communications.  This is a free service to clients but the benefits to both client 

and volunteer are priceless.  

Volunteer: Suzanne 

The Golden Age Activity Centre 

 Renfrew & Area Seniors’ Home Support is proud to have the Golden Age Activity Centre as a program. We are 

working closely with the Centre's administrator/programmer Fay O’Reilly to keep our readers and volunteers up to date 

with the various events, activities and programs that are taking place. The Centre prints a monthly calendar of activities, 

you can pick one up at the Centre or here at the Home Support Office.   

 The Golden Age Activity Centre is pleased to have a membership of over 300.  Membership is only $20 per year 

from April 1st to March 31st. Renewals are now being taken.  Drop by the Centre Monday to Friday between 10 and 3 to 

get yours.  New members are always welcome. Come out and join us and have some fun, laughs and meet new friends. 

 A spring Raffle will be held by the Golden Age Activity Centre on May 27th for 3 great prizes:  First prize is a 

framed painting by artist Edwin Goddard, second prize an afghan made by Tjeery Janssen and third prize a rug hooking 

by Scotty Cole.  Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5 and available from members of the Golden Age Activity Centre or drop by 

the Centre to purchase one.  Your support is appreciated. 

 



Renfrew And Area Seniors’ Home Support 

 Golden Age Activity Centre will be hosting their annual Health Fair on March 23rd, 2017 at their location 212     

Raglan Street S. There will be presentations and information from agencies and businesses. 

 Join Renfrew & Area Seniors’ Home Support for 150 Years of Fashion & Feasts, April 8th, 2017 at 12:00pm.  

Maximum of 8 people per table preferred, smaller groups and individuals welcome, $12 per person. If you are brave 

enough you can come dressed up and dress your table in an era of your choice, $12 per person includes Soup 

and Sandwich lunch.  Call the Home Support Office to reserve a spot or your table.  

 There will be a Bid Euchre tournament at the Golden Age Activity Centre on Wednesday, May 26th.  Lunch is 

included in the $10 fee and begins at 11:45. Games start at 12:45.  Sign up early at the Centre or call                    

613-431-8289.   

 Register your team or become a sponsor for our 4th Annual Renfrew & Area Seniors’ Home Support “Drive for 

Drives” Charity Golf Tournament to raise money for non-urgent medical transportation at the Renfrew Golf Club 

Friday May 26, 2017.  $70 per person includes 9 holes of golf, cart and dinner.  Registration and contests start at 

4:30 pm with a shotgun start at 5:30 pm. 

 Help support the Golden Age Activity Centre by supporting the Templar Knights Motorcycle Club’s 

4th Annual Bruce ‘Poppa” Bigras Memorial Ride on May 27th.  All proceeds will go to the Centre.  

Thank you to the members for their support.   
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Seniors in Our Community Radio Show 
Every Tuesday at 12 noon Valley Heritage Radio 98.7  

Upcoming Shows 

March 28th - Walk on the Camino de Santiago  

April 4th - Seniors Summer Games  

April 11th  -  CFUW – Renfrew & Book Fair  

April 18th - Volunteer Appreciation or  Blue Grass Fundraiser  

April 25th -  Hospice Renfrew  

Renfrew & Area Seniors’ Home Support  

180 Plaunt Street S,   

Renfrew, ON  

K7V 4H3   

Tel: (613) 432.7691 

www.renfrewhomesupport.ca 

Email: info@renfrewhomesupport.ca 

The Golden Age Activity Centre 

212 Raglan  Street S,   

Renfrew, ON  

K7V 1R1  

Tel: (613) 431.8289 

www.renfrewgoldenage.ca 

Email: info@renfrewgoldenage.ca 

Easter Breakfast Casserole 
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Å 1lb Bacon        Å 8 eggs 

Å 1/4cup diced onion       Å 2 cups of milk 

Å 1/4 cup diced green bell pepper 

Å 3 cups shredded cheddar cheese 
Å 1 (16 oz.) package of frozen thawed hash browns 
 
1.) Preheat oven to 350 degrees F. Lightly grease a 
7x11 casserole dish. 

2.) Fry the bacon in a large, deep skillet over               

medium-high heat until evenly browned, about 10 

minutes. Drain on a paper towel-lined plate. crumble.  

3.) In a large bowl beat together eggs and milk. Mix in 

cheese, bacon, onion and green pepper. Stir in the 

thawed hash browns. Pour mixture into prepared   

casserole.  
4.) Cover with aluminum foil and bake in preheated   
oven for 45 minutes. Uncover and bake for another 
30 minutes until eggs have set.  

 


